

LCFSA Minutes for July 14, 2021 Mtg. 6:00pm

In Attendance:

Board Members

Lauren
Erika
Jessie
Chanelle
Kristin
Toni
Jason

Coaches

Brenda
Hannah
Emily
Amy

President's Report:

Approval was asked for new promotional items with the club logo. This includes stickers and possibly "swag bags" for the kick off party in August. Approval was also sought for setting up an order for new competition jackets with the blue wave logo on front, back and side. All skaters would look similar for competition and would have their jackets in time for the Harvest Classic in October. A kick off party was requested for August 20th. It would include a viewing of the most recent show, popcorn and a visit from the ice cream truck. Possibly a new members meeting would be held during the same time.

Communication clarification was also discussed and a new members meeting was suggested at the kick off party. Also a new members meeting could be held in January and again in July of each year to clarify, in addition to a new members page on the web-site.

Added ice time on Thursdays was recommended from 4-5:00 because Bridge members would also benefit from this. Bridge would need access to entryeeze in order to pay for the ice time. Also requested were walk-ons during club ice time. No entryeeze for walk-ons however the fee would be members \$22 and non-members \$25. (This will most likely be looked at and changed)

Motion was made and seconded. The President's report was approved, with exception to the ice time, cost and day which will be finalized on the next meeting.

Treasurer's Report:

Erika mentioned that the club computer was very old and not working. It was suggested that the club purchase their own Quickbooks for \$25.53/month as a non-profit organization. This would allow for it to be accessed from any computer.

A motion was made and seconded. The Treasurer's report was approved.

Membership Report:

65 active families have renewed membership.

39 Individual

10 Family

10 Junior

5 Alumni

9 Coaches

72 total members

Some members have not contracted but we need emails to proceed

Fundraising Report:

We would like to continue the raffle fundraiser for this year. In addition to that we need to vote on additional fundraisers such as the Lap Challenge Event and set a date for it, and also for Rock Night, Fun Night activities and Bingo. These will be voted on and finalized at the next meeting.

Coaches Report:

The coaches updated us on their policies and mentorship program.

A motion was made and seconded. It was approved.

Next Meeting:

Wednesday August 11th, executive meeting at 6:00 and general meeting at 6:30.